

Decisions of the North Area Committee

22 September 2022

Members Present:-

Councillor Tim Roberts (Chair)
Councillor Emma Whysall (Vice-Chair)

Councillor Ella Rose
Councillor Richard Barnes
Councillor Philip Cohen

Councillor Alison Cornelius
Councillor Val Duschinsky
Councillor Lachhya Gurung

1. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting held on 28 June 2022 be agreed as a correct record.

2. ABSENCE OF MEMBERS (IF ANY)

None.

3. DECLARATIONS OF MEMBERS DISCLOSABLE PECUNIARY INTERESTS AND NON-PECUNIARY INTERESTS

None.

4. REPORT OF THE MONITORING OFFICER (IF ANY)

None.

5. PUBLIC QUESTIONS AND COMMENTS (IF ANY)

None.

6. MEMBERS' ITEMS (IF ANY)

None.

7. NORTH AREA COMMITTEE - RESIDENTS FORUM ISSUES LIST_WITH RESPONSES

The Chairman noted that issues had been received as published and circulated.

Issue 1 - : More Regular Street Cleaning

The Chair introduced the item in the absence of the resident.

Resolved:

- That the committee noted the issue

- That the committee agreed that a Road safety and parking issue be referred to the Director of Highways & Transport.

Issue 2 - Opening hours of the New Barnet Library

The Chair noted that this item be withdrawn at the request of the resident.

Issue 3 - Title: Speeding Vehicles on Naylor Road

The Chair introduced the item in the absence of the resident.

Resolved:

- That the committee noted that issue
- That the committee agreed that a Road safety and parking issue be referred to the Director of Highways & Transport.

8. PETITIONS (IF ANY)

Buckingham Avenue - speed in our street to 20 miles an hour

The Chair noted that the petition had been received and therefore introduced the item in the absence of the resident.

Having considered the petition the Committee:

Resolved:

- That the Petition be noted

Extra Parking Space on the Sutton Cressent Bend (EN5 2SS)

The Chair noted that a petition had been received regarding Extra Parking Space on the Sutton Cressent Bend (EN5 2SS). The Chair welcomed Sharon Mancey to the meeting and requested that she make a verbal representation which she duly did. Members had the opportunity to ask questions.

Having considered the petition the Committee:

Resolved:

- That the Petition be noted
- That the Committee requested that a site visit be arranged with the resident and for the Ward Members to be invited.

9. NORTH AREA COMMITTEE FUNDING NCIL AND RSP UPDATE

The Chair introduced the item and in doing so he encouraged Members to consider making submissions for funding. The Street Scene director noted that any underspend will be carried forward into the next financial year.

Having considered the report the Committee:

Resolved:

1. That the North Area Committee noted the Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL) funding available for allocation during 2022/23, as set out in paragraph 7.2 and in Appendix 1.
2. That the North Area Committee noted the CIL amount and re-allocated underspends & overspends in paragraph 2.1
3. That the North Area Committee noted the Road Safety & Parking Fund allocations in paragraph 7.2 and as set out in Appendix 2.
4. That the North Area Committee noted that the Public Consultation commenced on the 3rd August 2022 and closes on the 7th October 2022.

10. MEMBERS ITEMS - APPLICATIONS FOR NEIGHBOURHOOD COMMUNITY INFRASTRUCTURE LEVY (NCIL) FUNDING

The Chair introduced the item and noted that an application for funding had been received in the name of Councillor Ella Rose. Councillor Rose gave a verbal representation in support of the application and made a request to the Chair for a resident to make a representation which was allowed.

The Committee heard a representation from Maria Jordan in support of the application.

Having considered the report the Committee:

Resolved:

That the North Area Committee agreed to fund the item as listed in section 1 of the report.

11. ANY ITEM(S) THE CHAIRMAN DECIDES ARE URGENT

None.

The meeting finished at 7.40 pm